
 

 

 

 

North West Chilterns Community Board minutes 
Minutes of the meeting of the North West Chilterns Community Board held on Thursday 23 
November 2023 in The Princes Centre, Clifford Road, Princes Risborough, HP27 ODP, 
commencing at 6.30 pm. 

BC Councillors present 

M Walsh (Chairman), C Etholen (Vice-Chairman), S Broadbent, D Carroll, G Hall, C Harriss 
and A Turner 

Town/Parish Councils and other organisations present 

Cllr S Breese, Bledlow-cum-Saunderton Parish Council; Cllr C Davies,  
Lacey Green Parish Council; Cllr V McPherson and Cllr J Rogers, Longwick-cum-
Ilmer Parish Council; Cllr S Cope, West Wycombe Parish Council; G Smith, MP; J Stevens, 
Lead of the Transport and Road Issues  Action Group; N Marriner, Chilterns Conservation 
Board; P Spence, Hughenden Valley  Residents Association and J Binning, M Devlin, W 
Morgan-Brown, P Thomas and S Payne (Buckinghamshire Council). 

Agenda Item 
 
1 Chairman's Welcome 
 A warm welcome was given by the Chair - Matthew Walsh (MW). 

The Community Board remembered Councillor Ron Gaffney who was a resident of 
Saunderton and attended our Transport and Road Issues Action Group. A moments 
silence was given in his memory. 
  

2 Apologies for Absence 
 Apologies for absence were received from Buckinghamshire Council Councillors Arif 

Hussain, Melanie Smith, Paul Turner, Darren Hayday, Orsolya Hayday and Shade 
Adoh; Councillor Helen Holman, Ellesborough Parish Council; Councillor Stan Jones, 
Hughenden Parish Council; Giles Tandy, Parish Clerk for Downley Parish Council; and 
Nicola Surman, Funding and Support Manager. 
  

3 Declarations of Interest 
 There were no declarations of interest. 

  
4 Notes of the last meeting 
 Jackie Binning (JB) confirmed the progress made on all actions raised from the 

meetings held on 27th July 2023, 7th September 2023 and 14th September 2023: 
 



 

 

27th July 2023 
NWC Active Travel Aspirations Document: Sophie Payne (SP) asked if reductions in 
traffic flow or what people could do as a result of some of the proposals included in 
this document, so for example, children travelling to school safely and active travel 
routes to school. SP asked if these existed in the document. Although these did exist, 
Jim Stevens make it clearer. 
 
A separate meeting was requested to take a formal vote on the NWC Active Travel 
Aspirations Document. This was carried out on 14th September. 
 
14th September 2023 – Meeting to review the NWC Travel Aspirations Document: 
It was requested that Section 7 be amended as it was felt that concerns should be 
referenced when issues were raised, instead of suggesting a different policy should 
be in place. The document was re-worded. 
 
The NWC Active Travel Aspirations Document was approved during the meeting. 
Since the meeting, the approved document has been sent to the Transport Strategy 
Team and to the Community Board for information purposes. 
 
7th September – Meeting to review e-Petitions  
e-Petition, Traffic Calming in Lacey Green:  
Lacey Green Parish Council - recommendations progressing well. 
 
e-Petition, Radnage School Safety: 
Radnage Parish Council – a review of the recommendations started earlier this week 
(w/c 20.11.23). 
 
e-Petition, Bledlow Ridge Traffic Calming:  
Bledlow cum Saunderton Parish Council: As agreed during the meeting, Stephen 
Reading requested a site visit from Buckinghamshire Highways. To date, this has not 
been arranged so Robert Carington (RC) is following up. 
 
The minutes of the meetings dated 27th July 2023, 7th September 2023 and 14th 
September 2023 were approved by the NWC Community Board. 
 
Action: RC/JB: Site visit to be arranged for Bledlow Ridge e-Petition (carried forward 
from meeting on 7th September). 
  

5 e-Petition - School Bus for Lord Williams School, Thame 
 Neil Beswick (NB), Head of Client Transport, Buckinghamshire Council, referred to 

the petition report included in the Agenda pack. 
 
A petition was submitted by the parents of students from the Princes Risborough 
area attending Lord Williams School in Thame. 
 
The petition requested that the council arrange transport for students to school 



 

 

after the withdrawal of a commercially operated local bus service that students 
previously travelled on. This service was partially funded by Oxfordshire County 
Council to Lord Williams School. 
 
The students concerned are not eligible for council funded transport as described 
under Buckinghamshire Council’s Home to School Transport Policy as they are not 
attending their nearest suitable school. 
 
However, in early October 2023, Oxfordshire County Council informed the 
Buckinghamshire Council (BC) that the transport operator who had originally won 
their tender had decided that they didn’t wish to continue after the half term break, 
and the contract would be awarded to Redline, the previous operator who had 
provided the commercial extension of the route from Princes Risborough. 
 
Question: A parent asked for clarification in that BC had managed to get an 
extension for the same group of children within this area to board on the existing 
route.  NB said that the operator who had taken up the contract had now reinstated 
what was previously there because BC made them aware of the interest and that 
this was a commercial opportunity for them.  
 
Residents believed this was not correct because the previous solution that was in 
place was that there were several buses which collected the children from Chinnor, 
they come through the Aylesbury area, onto Princes Risborough, through Longwick 
and then go to Chinnor to pick up those children. This was the bus route that local 
children boarded. This was not the service that was working now. Currently, there 
was a single bus for the local children alone and residents wanted to talk about that 
because there was a concern over sustainability from an environment point of view 
and funding. This was the third time this situation had happened where the bus had 
been terminated, so assurances were required that this would not happen again. 
There was added stress not knowing if the service would continue and how their 
children would get to Lord Williams. It was felt that all pupils should be treated as 
eligible and considered as important. If there was transport in Longwick it would not 
be an issue. 
 
Question: Are there any regulations to put a cap on the cost of school transport as 
the operator increased the cost to another £100 per term. Parents were being 
charged £1,000 per year, but parents were technically paying more because the 
service started mid half term and was £200 to £300 more than other routes when 
their route was the shortest. Parents understood that it came down to commercial 
viability but would like BC to review this. 
 
 
Answer: NB advised that he was aware that for routes in the South of County, 
parents were paying £1,400 per annum. Operators were struggling with a shortage 
of bus drivers and fuel costs had gone up, so BC try to assist in placing eligible 
students on the bus, but where there’s a commercial offer, the operator will set his 
own price. 

https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/schools-index/school-transport/school-transport-policy/home-to-school-transport-policy-for-0-to-25-year-olds/


 

 

Question: This was understood by parents but they wondered if there were other 
options where other buses could divert, just in case there were any future problems 
with Redline. The service was working well at the moment, but were there other 
options where other buses could divert, as parents were concerned that the service 
would be pulled again and parents would find themselves in the same position 
again. 
 
Answer:. NB advised that BC liaised with Redline buses on a regular basis and had a 
working relationship with them. He would know if and when any problems arose. 
 
Question: Why is there not a bus route from Risborough to Thame? Why is there 
nothing that comes through Longwick? 
 
Answer: MW confirmed that he spoken to James Loader. He also said that Longwick 
had received half a million due to housing re-devlopment, but in bus terms, this was 
not alot of money. There was an agreement that there would be a meeting between 
the three Ward Members (MW, Gary Hall and Alan Turner), James and NB to see if 
other schemes could be enhanced. MW thanked NB for his involvement in helping 
to resolve this, and thought a good job had been done by the parents and the action 
group in making sure something happened. MW acknowledged that parents needed 
to be reassured that they would not find themselves in this situation in the future.  
This petition had highlighted the difficulties being experienced and MW said we 
would work together to look at solutions/options. Action: MW: To review future bus 
options and solutions. 
 
Jim Stevens introduced himself as the Chair for the Transport and Road Issues Action 
Group. JS advised that the group empathised with the issues raised in the petition 
and said that he also spoke to NB about it. He also appreciated that further concerns 
had been raised and that these would be reviewed by Ward Members and others. 
He also thanked NB for adhering to the Home to School Transport Policy, and more 
importantly, went over and above to look at a way forward, which didn’t undermine 
this policy, but tried to achieve something for residents which he succeeded in 
doing. 
  

6 Action Groups 
 See reports detailed in the Agenda Pack. 

MW stated that he and CE met with the Action Group Chairs on a regular basis and 
said there had been some great work. The Community Resilience Action Group were 
working well on the Community Garden at Orchard View Farm, the Economic 
Regeneration & Development group were organising a Business Network event at 
Orchard View Farm in conjunction with BC’s Film Office and Economic Development 
team. MW confirmed that he would be at Pinewood Studios tomorrow with Greg 
Smith to try and lobby them to use the excellent outdoor space in the North West 
Chilterns. MW added that the action groups were not replicated across all 
Community Boards and we were one of the few to have so many. He believed the 
groups were doing sterling work. There were no matters arising. 
  



 

 

7 Energy Doctor Service 
 Paul Thomas (PT), Domestic Resource Efficiency Officer, Buckinghamshire Council 

provided an overview of the Energy Doctor Service, it’s aims and the qualifying 
criteria for an Energy Doctor visit.  The presentation is appended to the minutes. 
  
Question: How long is the scheme in place for? PT confirmed that it would be fund 
for 18 months or until the funds had exhausted. This was open to all residents in 
Buckinghamshire and could include areas outside of Opportunity Bucks, but there 
was a focus to assist in those areas. MW confirmed that Opportunity Bucks areas 
were High Wycombe, Aylesbury and Chesham. PT added that in Princes Risborough 
he recently visited the Arms Houses in the Retreat and that the visit was well 
received. 
 
Question: Solar panels.  

i)                    Can they be installed in the back garden?  
Answer: Yes - they require some maintenance and need to be angled properly 
and moved around to follow the sun. 

  
ii)                  Are the solar panels carbon neutral? 
Answer: Yes as producing energy from the sun. Panels can be charged from your 
vehicle via a 12v socket, but this could affect your floor consumption. 
iii)                What are the costs for the panels? 
Answer: The Council secured a number of units at a good price, but the cost was 
approximately £200. 

 
Question: Simon Breese (SB) asked if PT was in contact with Bledlow Consolidated 
Charities. PT said no so SB agreed to put him touch. 
 
Question: Is this scheme about batch cooking and the sensible use of appliances in 
terms of saving money? 
Answer: It was difficult to give advice on this as the service may not extend to all 
appliances, but if something was clearly not correct, some guidance would be given. 
Sophie Payne stated there was alot of work being done, with many courses being 
developed in the Opportunity Bucks areas in particular, with cookery courses, 
budgeting in terms of food, and there were good networks in operation with food 
banks and other community organisations etc. This however was open to those 
outside of Opportunity Bucks. MW thought a comms piece from our Corporate team 
would be helpful because these services were available to all - if someone met the 
criteria, help was at hand for residents in the North West Chilterns. 
 
Question: Is it better to fill the kettle up and fill a flask or just boil what you need at 
a time? 
Answer: Only fill the kettle with the water you need, and if you choose to put it in a 
flask, then that it is down to the individual. 
  

8 Hedgerow Project 
 Nick Marriner (NM), Chiltern Conservation Board (CCB) provided a presentation – 



 

 

appended to the minutes. 
  
The key highlights from the presentation were as follows: 
 

• NM thanked the Community Board for their support given to the project. 
• The CCB were four years into a five year Lottery Heritage supported project.  
• CCB had worked with local farms across the area and had identified how to 

support them with wildlife, plants and trees. 
• More habitat and bigger habitat needed to make the connections between 

habitats and create islands for birds and butterflies. 
• Farmland is the connecting piece between woodland and grass areas. A great 

deal of work had taken place to build up relationships with the farmers. 
• There were 18 farms in the cluster. 
• Advice had been given to farmers on how to improve their land to encourage 

the habitats. 
• Hedgerows were a key point and this was the project supported by the 

Community Board. 
• Approximately 25km of hedgerow had been created. A combination of 

planting, coppicing and fencing. 
• There were three local farms in the North West Chilterns -  Little Horsenden, 

Old Callowdown and Beachdown Farm had benefitted from this project. 
• Hedgerows were a successful way of capturing carbon. 
• Callowdown Farm – Lodge Hill, a triple SI (Sites of Special, Scientific Interest). 

CCB worked with farmers in clearing the scrubland. This took approximately 
eight weeks to achieve a manageable state. Cattle grazing back on site to 
keep the scrubland under control. Site had been monitored for four years 
and CCB were now starting to see the ground improve and wild flowers 
growing. This was part of a 20 year project. Every area of the farm had 
improved it’s connectivity. 

• Had been working with other organisations such as Chiltern Rangers, 
providing opportunities for volunteers to work on local projects aiding 
mental health. 

• Worked with the Rothchilds Foundation on a project to help each farm to 
understand their carbon footprint. 

• Survey work – approximately 250 volunteers had been trained to carry out 
volunteer wildlife surveys. Areas had been broken down into squares and 
each volunteer looked at species of plants and wildlife. This was carried out 
over a period of time to track changes. 

• New Shoots was a group of young volunteers between 15 to 18 years of age, 
who were encouraged into conservation and carrying out basic surveys.  

 
Question: Looking to the next five to 10 years, how integrated is the CCB with the 
SFI (Sustainable Farming Interest) to work directly with the farmers to help them 
plan? 
Answer: Advice is given to turn farmers into studious SFI’s. Providing the evidence to 
the farmers proves that there is success through the Cluster group. An application 



 

 

had been submitted for landscape recovery, working across landowners which 
would allow a foundation to build on. 
 
Question: Lodge Hill prevented a woodland from developing to allow cows to graze. 
Are woodlands a good thing? 
Answer: Woodlands are great in the right place. From a biodiversity perspective it 
was good to have a mixed habitat. A scrubby edge and combined environment was 
good, not a mono culture. 
  

9 Funding Update 
 Jackie Binning (JB), Community Board Manager asked that, in addition to the 

information presented, if anyone knew of any project ideas, they should contact her. 
There were many pre-application conversations being had and were highlighted on 
the slides.   Presentation appended to the minutes. 
 
Comment: Thank you from the Village Hall in Hughenden Valley for the new car park 
surface. 
 
Question: Whiteleaf Cross – this was looking green and tired and the car park was 
pot holed. It was believed that the Chiltern Society were looking at renovating the 
cross and the car park and would still like to look at this project.  
Answer: JB confirmed that two meetings had taken place this year with the Chiltern 
Society. They had however decided to put an application in during the next budget 
year. 
  

10 Community Matters 
 Sophie Payne – Service Director, Culture, Sport and Leisure provided the meeting 

with the Corporate update.  See the Corporate Update included in the Agenda pack. 
  

11 Date of the next meeting 
 22 February 2024 – Church Hall, St Michael and All Angels, Hughenden, HP14 4LA 
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Buckinghamshire 
Council Domestic 
Resource 
Efficiency Service

ENERGY & 
CLIMATE CHANGE
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Buckinghamshire 
Councils                  Aims 
and Objectives  
Achieve net zero carbon emissions for 
Buckinghamshire as a whole by 2050. 
achieve net zero carbon emissions for 
the council no later than 2050, 
potentially as early as 2030.

By helping our residents reduce their energy 
costs we will be helping to achieve our aims
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• The qualifying criteria for an Energy Doctor visit are: 

• household income £30,000 or less (before any deductions); OR the 
household is in receipt of means tested benefits or a member of a 
household has a disability
• AND 
• the domestic property has an energy performance certificate rating of 
D, E, F, or G 
• AND 
• You own or rent the property via a private rental agreement  
•  
• Visits will prioritised for those who meet these eligibility criteria and 
live in Opportunity Bucks areas.  
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•Advice
•Measures
•Referrals
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Providing advice to encourage behavioural change

Turning down the 
thermostat by 1°C can 

reduce your heating costs 
by up to 8%

You can save around 5-10% 
on your gas bill if you turn 
the 'pre-heat' off on your 

combi boiler

You can save around £55 
(45kgCO2e) a year just by 
remembering to turn your 

appliances off standby 
mode.

Reducing shower time by 1 
minute 

Could save £45 on metered 
water supply 

Up to £52 on energy costs

Turning appliances off at 
the socket could save you 

up to £70 a year 

Washing clothes at a lower 
temperature could save 
you up to £40 a year 

Using your tumble dryer 
less could save you £70 a 

year

Closing all your curtains 
and blinds at night
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LCERRE 
Measures

reflective 
radiator panels LED lightbulbs

door, window, 
and chimney 

draught proofing

secondary 
glazing film

hot water 
cylinder 

insulation jackets 
solar generators 

electricity 
consumption 

monitors
Heated throws

P
age 15



LED Lightbulbs

Cylinder jackets

Heated Throws

Electricity consumption monitors
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Reflective 
Radiator Panels

Radflek is a revolutionary 
energy saving radiator 
reflector that reflects 95% of 
the wasted heat energy 
radiated from the rear of a 
radiator back into your room
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Draft proofing
    measures
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Solar Generator
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REFERRALS
• We work hand in hand with other organisations.

•  Helping hands
• Better Housing Better Health

• If we think a resident would benefit from help with 
improved insulation-heating systems etc. we can make them 
aware of external organizations that may be able to help

P
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Please help spread 
the word
Struggling with heating costs?

Struggling to stay warm?

Request a visit from an Energy Doctor

Please contact Better Housing Better Health 
by phone on 0800 107 0044 
or email bhbh@nef.org.uk 
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• Planting - 2,616m

• Coppicing - 690m

• Fencing - 2,360m

• £91,054 FiPL, NLHF, Farmer

• 5,620 kg CO2
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Old Callowdown Farm
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• Advice - paid for advice for arable & livestock farms on soil health projects

• Consultancy - support for applications SFI (e.g., soil health standard)

• Baselines - paid for soil sampling across whole farm/targeted fields

• Trialling new techniques - e.g., cover cropping, paid for contractor direct drilling

• Shared projects - e.g., sourcing grazing for cover crops

• Training - e.g., sourcing grazing for cover crops

• Mentoring - e.g., 1:1 peer support, Pasture for Life 

• Landscape scale - planning, monitoring of impact across a wider scale
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North West Chilterns
Community Board Meeting
Funding / General Update
Chairman Cllr Matthew Walsh / Vice Chairman Cllr Carl Etholen
23rd November 2023
The Princes Centre
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Budget Overview
 
The current budget position for the NWC CB as at 17th November 2023

Community 
Board Fund 

2023/24

Total Project Costs
(includes pending)

Total Contributory 
Funding

(includes pending)

Funding 
allocated to date

Remaining 
budget

£118,918 £400,684 £323,988 £59,261 £59,657

Pending applications
Unallocated CB 

Contribution

Pending applications
Remaining budget

£4,125 £55,532

Funding closes on 31 December 2023
Note to Town & Parish Council’s

Future applications will not require the submission of 
policies and insurance – would recommend risk assessments 

and insurance from contractors
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Organisation Project 
Title/Description

Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding

Contributory 
Funding 

requested 
from CB

Pending applications
The Rural Community 
Defibrillator Group Cabinet Renewal £4,950 £2,475 £2,475

The Chilterns Dial-a-
Ride (Multiboard) New Minibus £128,018 £113,078 £1,650

Organisation Project 
Title/Description

Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding

Community 
Board 

Contribution
Applications - Approved by the NWC CB
NWC CB Community 
Resilience Action Group

Party in the Park event £3,173.95 £1,362.95
(in donations)

£1,811

Risborough Area 
Community Bus

Replacement bus £115,000 £102,000 £13,000

Hughenden Village Hall New Village Car Park £46,881 £39,852 £7,029
Princes Risborough 
Town Council

Installation of solar 
panels at the Wades 
Centre

£27,548 £17,548 £10,000

Babies 1st Babies 1st – NWC £19,260 £9,720 £9,540
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Organisation Project 
Title/Description

Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding

Contributory 
Funding 

requested 
from CB

Applications - Approved by the NWC CB
The Rural Community 
Defibrillator Group Cabinet Renewal £4,950 £2,475 £2,475

The Chilterns Dial-a-
Ride (Multiboard) New Minibus £128,018 £113,078 £1,650

NWC CB Community 
Resilience Action Group

Party in the Park event £3,173.95 £1,362.95
(in donations)

£1,811

Risborough Area 
Community Bus

Replacement bus £115,000 £102,000 £13,000

Hughenden Village Hall New Village Car Park £46,881 £39,852 £7,029
Princes Risborough 
Town Council

Installation of solar 
panels at the Wades 
Centre

£27,548 £17,548 £10,000

Babies 1st Babies 1st – NWC £19,260 £9,720 £9,540
Bledlow Ridge Lawn 
Tennis Club Tennis Club Floodlights £27,294 £19,294 £8,000

Monks Risborough C of E 
Primary School Community Playground £22,465 £14,465 £8,000
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Organisation Project 
Title/Description

Total Project 
Cost

Contributory 
Funding

Contributory 
Funding 

requested 
from CB

Applications - Approved by the NWC CB
National Trust - 
Hughenden, West 
Wycombe and Central 
Chilterns Portfolio 

Walk with us Bucks – 
Guided Group Walking 
Pilot

£5,330 £3,925 £1,405

Community Centre, 
Studley Green
Small Grant - 
contribributory funding 
not required

Ambient Mood Lighting £765 0 £765
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Pre Applications – Community Resilience
 
 Bucks Music on a singing and music initiation for primary school children and older 

adults (this is an action group initiative). 
 Kherpra Org, an education and learn to cook project, targeted at families, particularly 

those on a limited budget.
 Bledlow Village Hall for new play equipment.
 Lacey Green Windmill (community group and the Chiltern Society) – renovation of 

stocks.
 Hell Fire Motor Vehicle Club (HFMVC), a club which supports the health and 

wellbeing of men, is looking at a number of proposals which include activities and 
events which members can attend, and the renovation of a workshop where 
individuals can work on their cars, (many of which are collectables/vintage) and enjoy 
great conversation and collaboration.

 The Repair Barn, Princes Risborough, who are thinking of converting one of their 
barns to hold motorbike and record memorabilia, for enthusiasts to meet to enjoy 
conversation, repair their bikes and mull over the collection of records – much like 
the HFMVC. (Funding?)

The Community Board Manager has linked the Repair Barn and HFMVC together as they 
may be able to help each other.
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Pre Applications – Environment & Climate Change
 Stokenchurch Scouts on a proposed pond renovation project.
 The Environment team at Buckinghamshire Council on a Carbon Literacy training 

proposal for Town and Parish Council’s, groups and organisations (this is an action 
group initiative). This training provides an awareness of the carbon dioxide costs and 
impacts of everyday activities, and the ability and motivation to reduce emissions, on 
an individual, community and organisational basis (Note: may be a BC cost).

 Piddington & Wheeler End Parish Council on a Wildflower project on Chipps Hill.
 Red Kite Housing Association on a Community Nature Reserve on Eastwood Road.
 Chiltern Society on a Cycling Signage proposal.
 Great Kingshill Village Hall on an energy efficiency lighting project.
 St Michael & All Angels on a wildflower scheme on the grounds surrounding the 

church.

Pre Applications – Transport and Road Issues
• Lacey Green Parish Council - Speed survey and assessment  - St John’s C of E Primary 

School (as a result of the e-Petition).
• Great & Little Kimble Parish Council – Speed survey and assessment - A4010 Great 

Kimble speed limit reduction (Note: may be funded by the 2022/23 PID [Project 
Initiation Document] reserve).
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BUCKINGHAMSHIRE COUNCIL

Priorities 

Community Board Action Plan
North West Chilterns Working Groups | Buckinghamshire CouncilP
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https://www.buckinghamshire.gov.uk/community-and-safety/improving-your-local-community/north-west-chilterns-community-board/north-west-chilterns-working-groups/
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Dates – Future NWC CB Meetings

22nd February 2024
Church Hall – St Michael & All Angels, Hughenden
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